Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday December 19th.2022
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mrs.G.Hegarty
Mr.D.Roper (NCC) 

Apologies: Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)

















Mr.R.Cushing was elected Chairman for the meeting
a) Public participation None
b) Police Report  Twelve incidents had been recorded in October. PC Matt Hill, the local beat manager introduced himself and discussed local issues with members including anti-social behaviour, speeding and gatherings of motor vehicles particularly at the industrial estate.
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that Broadland DC had been the subject of a peer review which had been favourable but in his opinion had failed to address the key areas of planning and customer service. BDC would be purchasing a further house of multiple occupancy to address the issue of rough sleeping. Norfolk County Council would be making a decision in January on the government’s devolution proposals including an elected leader
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Nothing to report
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee. Cllr.Wilks – Grass cutting
3. Minutes of the meeting on November 21st. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the bank mandate change had been completed and Mr.Coe was now a signatory. A reply had been received from Sanders Coaches following the letter requesting more services travelled through St.Faiths. This did not come up with any solutions but the routes were being reviewed in 2023.
5.  Planning No objections were raised to a rear extension at 21 Abbey Road. The Council considered the draft observations on amendments to the layout and landscaping at Broadland Enterprise Park prepared by Rachel Scarff and adopted this as the Council’s formal response.
6. Working Party No report available
7. Play Inspection Report This had been circulated to all members. The Clerk was asked to order new bolt covers where the need had been highlighted.
8. Correspondence Stan Cutts had written to request the Council consider additional grit bins but this did not command support.
9. Accounts due for payment









Paid after last meeting:









PJD Landfill Ltd.
Grasscutting 2022 (inc.VAT)


£5708.40













Accounts paid:









NPower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)


£100.14

J.Graves

Salary and Expenses (inc.PAYE)


£617.54 

SLCC


Subscription (part)




£104.43

David Bracey

Plat area Inspection (inc.VAT)


£144.00

Broadland DC
Bin Emptying (inc.VAT)



£948.48

Mission Room
Room Hire (3 months)



£36.00

10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Barry Coe had inspected all “No Parking” signs at Parish Council owned areas and all were in order bar one which needed straightening.
11. Next meeting January 16th. Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



